
Letter from Elizabeth Poole, Brockhampton, to Magdalen College, 14 Jan 

1729/30, EP135/28 

 

Sir       Hampton Jan: 14th: 1729:10 

 I received yours Jan:7: 8th and have paid 

£43.14s to mr Alderman Child as desired: 

but indeed I must say that the Gentlemen of the 

Soceity have not used me kindly to insist upon 

so Larg a fine for 8 years; had they but 

considered the smallness of the rent: they 

sertainly must have been of my opinion and 

have made some abatement: which would have 

been of great service to me: I hope they will 

please to grant me a new Lease and I shall 

take care for the future to save my self this 

trouble by paying within the due time: I give 

you thanks for your trouble and am Sir your 

    humble servant 

     Eliz: Poole 

 

 


